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(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON

THURSDAY 25TH MARCH 2005

TITLE:      REPORT REGARDING FUNRAISING INITIATIVES, WHO REQUEST TO VARY THE  HOURS GRANTED BY LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL ON 26TH FEBRUARY 2004

RECOMMENDATIONS:   THAT THE PANEL DECIDE UPON THE MATTER

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:     REQUEST FROM FUNDRAISING INITIATIVES (FORMERLY CARING TOGETHER) TO VARY THE HOURS GRANTED FOR A HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION BY WAY OF DIRECT DEBIT.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:     LETTER FROM FUNDRAISING INITIATIVES

(Available for public inspection       COMPLETED APPLICATION FORM

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:     N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING:      Non

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:    COUNCIL’S SOLICITOR, SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER AND THE HOME OFFICE

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:   N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:     SENIOR LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):    WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:   N/A

DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

REQUEST FROM FUNDRAISING INITIATIVES TO VARY THE HOURS OF A HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION GRANTED AT LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL ON 26TH FEBRUARY 2004.

Members will recall, after much discussion, granting Fundraising Initiatives (formerly Caring Together) a three-month House to House Collection Permit for the areas of Worsley and Boothstown between the hours of 10.00a.m. and 3.00p.m.

The Panel’s decision was passed to the applicants in a letter from the Licensing Department.  Attached is a copy of a letter in reply from the fundraisers in which they thank the Panel for the grant of a permit.  However, they request that the hours the Panel granted be varied.  

Fundraising Initiatives also state in their letter that there is nothing in legislation that allows a Council to restrict the requested hours.

As can be further seen from their letter, they state that their fundraisers find that a high proportion of the people who are at home during the granted hours are elderly residents.

They request that the terminal hour of their collection be 7.00p.m. in order that collectors may speak to their core donors – the people in the age group 18-50 years.

The Licensing Department could find nothing in the Act that gave a Council the right to restrict the hours.  The Licensing Department again consulted both the Home Office and the Council’s Legal Department for their views regarding the restriction of hours.  The Home Office stated that it is not for the Home Office to interpret the legislation.  However they did advise that there is nothing in the Act that gives such a power to specify a time and it is doubtful that such a power could be implied.  They state that the definitive interpretation of legislation is reserved for the courts.  The same view was given by the Legal Department who confirmed that in their opinion if this matter were to go to litigation it would cost a lot of money and the Council would most certainly lose.

Members are asked to consider the report and decide upon the matter.

